
AIRMAIL March 10, 1955

Miss Doreen Feng
Embajada de la Republica de China
Mexico, D, F.

Dear Doreen:

Nell's book has been sent you under separate cover with a story 
about her from the County Fair and a list of comments from several 
people, dated February 8, 1955,

You will be interested in knowing that the United States Information 
Agency has asked for 150 copies of the book which will be sent them within 
the next two weeks. We are also undertaking to furnish additional ones if 
they should be desired,

I have read in The Readers' Digest of March the great story of 
Jimmy Yen and the work he is doing in the Philippines. It is certainly 
most impressive although I think that Mr. McAvoy, who writes these 
things, has the reputation of being an enthusiast and perhaps exaggerates.

Have you ever thought of going into work of that kind? It seems to 
me the whole problem of competing with communism in the East is one of 
the most serious that faces the world today and think that anyone who can 
contribute toward its solution would get a wonderful kick out of doing so.

If you can see any way to place orders for the Foundation for the 
second edition, which will be out in two weeks, I will be glad to have you 
do so. Meanwhile take care of yourself and find a new mycin that will 
not give you the trouble that you have had. I myself am not too good.

I am sure you will like what Nell has written. She is working hard 
and some day will have an additional book out. Incidentally, your skis are 
at Westport.

Yours,

John V. N. Dorr

JVND/est


